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10 June 2022 
 

Re: Official Information Request - Auckland DHB Corporate Risk Register - Auckland DHB Ref: 
20220505-1219 

  
I refer to your official information request dated 5 April and transferred to Auckland DHB by the 
Ministry of Health 5 May seeking the following information. 
 

I would like to request access to each DHBs Risk Register as it stands at the 5 of April 2022.  
 
On 12 May we clarified with you that you were requesting the Auckland DHB Corporate Risk Register 
2022 and it is a copy of this that we are releasing to you. 
 
Response  
Risk management is a means of identifying, assessing, prioritising and mitigating risks across an 
organisation. Like many organisations, Auckland DHB has a Corporate Risk Register which covers a 
wide range of potential risks of varying degrees of perceived consequence and likelihood. It is 
important to note that it is rare for a risk identified in the register to actually materialise and the 
discipline of risk management assists the organisation in ensuring adequate controls are in place, 
operate effectively and actually prevent most risks occurring. 
 
The register is a management tool to assist in identifying actual or emerging risks, with a view to 
mitigating or preventing them altogether. The Auckland DHB risk register is reviewed by the DHB’s 
Executive Leadership Team and mitigation strategies are put in place wherever possible. Mitigation 
strategies are reviewed regularly, alongside the identified risk. 
 
The Auckland DHB Executive Leadership Team has undertaken a detailed review of the Corporate 
risk register taking into consideration the change in organisational context with the upcoming 
transition to Health NZ, progress made on implementing treatment plans, and the most appropriate 
way to understand and articulate the most significant threats the organisation faces to achieving its 
objectives.   
 
The result of this review is that the Corporate Risk Register has been updated and is continuing to 
have further refinement.  We expect corporate risks to change materially over the next period, 
particularly as strategic plans are reviewed and updated by Health NZ, given that these risks relate to 
the achievement of strategic and operational objectives. 
 
The response below provides the Corporate Risk Register at 30 May and is in a table is sorted by 
oldest to newest identified risk. 
 
















